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July 10, 2014 

Honorable Judith T. Won Pat, Ed.D. 
Speaker 
I Mina’Trentai Dos Na Liheslaturan Guåhan 
155 Hesler Place 
Hagåtña, Guåhan 96910 
 
Ref: Guam Customs and Quarantine Agency federal grant application submitted for intergovernmental 
           review 
 
Hafa Adai Speaker Won Pat: 
 
This communication is to respectfully notify you the Guam State Clearinghouse (GSC) has received a 
federal grant application from the Guam Customs and Quarantine Agency. The GSC has accepted the 
application, assigned State Application Identifier (SAI) number 03206141146Y, and has initiated the 
process for intergovernmental review. Information on the application is provided below: 
 
CFDA Number:  10.025 
Grantor:   U.S Department of Agriculture 
Grant Title:  Guam Canine Teams for Passenger Processing Project  
Details:    The Guam Customs and Quarantine Agency (CQA) will use these funds to hire 

more Dog Detectives due to the fact that the current detectives are nearing 
retirement. The funds will help with the cost of equipment as well as the 
maintenance of such equipment. By increasing the amount of canine teams through 
financial assistance from USDA, the Guam CQA can increase inspections at the 
International Airport Terminal. This enhancement of the current program, 
accompanied by the addition of future teams will effectively address a preventative 
detection program that coincides with anticipated increase in trade flow which will 
provide a “ First Line of Defense” against plant pest and animal diseases. 

Start Date:   06/01/2014 
End Date:  05/31/2014 
Federal Amount: $25,551.00 
Deadline for comments is July,21, 2014 and can be sent via email to clearinghouse@guam.gov. This is in 
an effort to reduce costs associated with the review process while maintaining efficiency.  This notice is sent 
to you as part of the intergovernmental review of this application and may be referred to the appropriate 
overseeing committee of I Liheslaturan Guåhan. The GSC point of contact designated for this application is 
Roe-Ann M. Cruz and can be contacted via e-mail at roeann.cruz@guam.gov. Please convey any instruction 
to GSC that may be incorporated in the review of this application. 
 
Dångkolo Na Si Yu’os Ma’åse’, 
 
 
Kate G. Batazar 
Administrator 
 
CC: File 

EDDIE BAZA CALVO 
I Maga’låhen Guahan 
 
RAYMOND S. TENORIO 
I Segundu Na Maga’låhen Guahan 
 
Kate G. Baltazar 
Administrator 








































































































